

# South Clifton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at the Coronation Hall, South Clifton  
on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> June 2025 at 7.30pm

## MINUTES

### PRESENT

Councillors: Gill Cobham (Chair), Adam Faux, Bindy Dadswell, John Ford, Alan Griffiths, Margaret Griffiths, Wayne Johnson

### 1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for the inability to attend this meeting were received from Linda Dales (NSDC), Janette Barlow (NCC).

### 2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the Council meeting held on 6<sup>th</sup> May 2025 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by Adam Faux (acting chair). Proposed by Alan Griffiths and seconded by Bindy Dadswell.

### 3 MATTERS ARISING

	Item	Comments
a)	Pears update - Bindy to arrange a tour	Not arranged yet
b)	Drainage problems - Janette to sort something out	VIA have had a look and tried to clear it but need to come back to finish – <b>Janette</b> to keep chasing
c)	Denise Limb culvert - Gill to write to Chennels	Gill has written to Chennels to explain situation – no response yet. Denise still has problems, <b>Gill</b> to let Janette know.
d)	Stile on vicarage road	<b>Alan</b> still to do
e)	WhatsApp crime reporting group	<b>Adam</b> to word something for <b>Gill</b> to send out
f)	Reducing pesticides info	<b>Gill</b> to send details out
g)	VE Day Grant £150 how to spend?	Bench to be sourced by <b>Gill</b> and to be put on sports field

### 4 MEETING OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

There were no members of the public present.

### 5 DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

No declarations of interest were made.

### 6 CORRESPONDENCES

	Item	Comments
a)	30.04/ 06.05 NCC – Public consultation for Draft LNRS	Deadline for comments 16 <sup>th</sup> June. <b>Gill</b> to share details on Facebook/email.
b)	14.05 NSDC – Flood Resilience Grant Round 2	<b>Adam</b> has sent an application in, waiting for approval

c)	15.05 NALC – AGM 2025 – 15 <sup>th</sup> Oct	<b>NFA</b>
d)	29.05 Forever Notts – One Earth Community Benefit Fund grants	Gill has sent details to relevant people. <b>NFA</b>
e)	30.05 One Earth Solar – Project Update Notification	Update – Rule 6 letter has just been sent out. Next will be rule 8 letter finalizing it. <b>Gill</b> and her group to meet up to discuss. 8 <sup>th</sup> July preliminary hearing. Letter to be sent out by <b>Gill</b> to surrounding parishes re drinking water protected areas – all in favour
f)	02.06 NALC – Protocols for councils	<b>NFA</b>
g)	Adam - Village defibrillators	The Red Lion defib keeps blowing open and setting alarm off. Needs new case – Adam proposed, Gill seconded – All in favour to buy one. Andrew is happy to check the red lion one, <b>Adam</b> to check pavilion one and Mike to check Coronation Hall one. Adam to note all dates on pads and let Gill know. Need new sign on TVT
h)	John – Mill Field update	BNG (Biodiversity net gain) plan received from NSDC which is going to cabinet. Waiting for the next update from <b>John</b>
	<b>Updates</b> TVT / One Earth Solar/ Mill Field	TVT – fencing going in now. It will be maintained by NCC Grand opening 28 <sup>th</sup> June

## 7 FINANCIAL MATTERS

	Item	Comments
a)	10.05 D Benton – invoice for April	<b>NFA</b>
b)	02.06 D Benton – invoice for May	<b>NFA</b>

## 8 HIGHWAYS

	Item	Comments

## 9 PLANNING AND PREMISES LICENCE

	Item	Comments
a)	01.05 Planning Decision – Marshgate Farm trees – Accepted	<b>NFA</b>

## 10 DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS AND FORTHCOMING EVENTS

### Events –

- TVT opening date – 28<sup>th</sup> June

## 11 NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

- 22<sup>nd</sup> July 2025
- 9<sup>th</sup> September 2025

- 28<sup>th</sup> October 2025
- 9<sup>th</sup> December 2025

## 12 OTHER MEETING DATES

- SNG – 10<sup>th</sup> June 7.30 Harby
- NALC AGM – 15<sup>th</sup> October

**Meeting finished at 8.20pm**

**Agreed a true record.**

**Signed .....** Chair      **Date .....**